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           Monday 4th September 2017, Term 3 Week 8 

BOURKE PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 

 

Bourke Public 

School 

Calendar of Events 
 

 NAPLAN Online 

Readiness Testing Period 

– Monday 4th to Friday 8th 

September. 

 SASS Week - Monday 4th 

to Friday 8th September. 

 Jump Rope for Heart – 

Thursday 7th September. 

 Primary Assembly this 

week – Thursday 7th 

September. 

 Primary Scripture this 

week - Thursday 7th 

September. 

 Performance Night Full 

Dress Rehearsal – 

Monday 11th September. 

 Premiers Spelling Bee 

Final – Friday 15th 

September 

 Connected Communities 

Field Day – Friday 15th 

September 

 NSW Ombudsman Visit – 

Monday 18th September. 

 Performance Matinee – 

Tuesday 19th September 

at 11am. 

 Performance Night – 

Tuesday 19th September 

at 6pm. 

 

 Deputy Principal - Miss Margaret Gordon 
Welcome to week 8. All students are busy learning their performances for the Bourke 
Public School Performance Night. We will be having a full dress rehearsal on Monday 
11th September, all students will be required to have their costumes with them on this 
day. I encourage all parents to send in their child’s costume to school as soon as 
possible. The Matinee will be held on Tuesday 12th September at 11am and the Night 
performance will start at 6pm. All students are required to be at the MPC at 5pm. A free 
sausage sandwich and drink will be provided to the students only on their arrival. I look 
forward to seeing all of the families at this event as I am sure the performances will be 
very entertaining. I would like to remind parents and students of our expectation NO HAT, 
NO PLAY. Please ensure your child is bringing a hat to school everyday and that it is 

clearly labelled with their name. I hope you all have a wonderful week of learning. Week  
7 

90% 
 

OUR 
GOAL 

93% 
 

Welcome to Week 8 at Bourke Public School!  It was an 
absolute pleasure for Bourke Public School to host the 
Governor-General and Lady Cosgrove at our school last Friday. 
7Å ÁÌÓÏ ×ÅÒÅ ÐÒÉÖÉÌÅÇÅÄ ÔÏ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔ Ȭ4ÈÅÉÒ %ØÃÅÌÌÅÎÃÉÅÓȭ ×ÉÔÈ Á 
basket of Wattle for National Wattle Day. 
Congratulations  to all students who participated at the 
Regional Athletics Carnival in Dubbo last week. All students 
represented our school with pride. A HUGE congratulations to 
Kruz who had a great day and come 2nd in the Discus, Shot Put 
and the 200 metres. Kruz will now represent BPS at State at 
Homebush. 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy 
(NAPLAN) is an annual national assessment for students in 
Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. Planning has begun to move NAPLAN from 
a pen and paper assessment to an online assessment. Bourke 
Public School test period is Monday 4th to Friday 8th September. 
All students in years 3 and 5 will be sitting the Online NAPLAN 
Readiness tests during this period. 
Over the next term and a half the Connected Communities 
Stategy will be evaluated.  All 15 schools will participate and 
parents/carers, students, staff, agencies and community 
members will be ÅÖÁÌÕÁÔÅÄȢ ! ÃÏÍÐÁÎÙ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ Ȭ)ÐÓÏÓȭ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÔÁÒÔ 
contacting BPS parents/carers from the 4th  September until th 
22nd September . It is anticpated the evaluation will take 
approximately 15 minutes on the phone. We would really 
appreciate if parents/carers could participate to ensure all 
stakeholders of Bourke Public School contribute to the 
Connected Communities evaluation. Please find attached an 
information sheet. 
This Term, our school will be participating in the Partners 
in Learning parent survey, another pa rt of the Tell Them 
From Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent 
surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents 
and carers questions about different factors that are known to 
impact on student wellbeing and engagement. The survey is 
conducted entirely online on smartphones, ipads, tablets, 
laptops or computers. The survey will typically take 15 minutes 
or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent 
survey will be conducted between 21st August and 13th 
October. Although participating in the survey is entirely 
voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated.  Please 
use this link to access the survey 
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/bps13  
$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÐÁÙÍÅÎÔÓ towards the Lake Keepit 
Excursion.  Kylie Pennell                    
  

 

 

PRINCIPALõS AWARD 

 Term 3 Week 7  2017   
goes to   

Adrian Gersbach  
 

mailto:bourke-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/bps13


     1D- Miss Duiz 
This week is SASS week and 
students were so excited to give 
their gift to Lily who is our aide.  
This week is also jump rope for 
heart and Stage One will be 
participating in skipping rope 
activities after lunch time on 
Thursday. Please remember that it 
is cool to be at school on time  
     everyday!  

  

 

 
1B- Miss Bradley & Miss Cook 

             Infants News  

  

 

 

 

 

   

  

 

   

  
 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

      Stage 1 AP- Miss Duiz 
Thank you to all of those parents 
and carers who have already 
returned their childõs performance 
night costumes. If you have not 
organised the required costume 
please speak to one of the Stage 
One teachers ASAP. We will be 
having dress rehearsals over the 
next two weeks and really need 
costumes here. Have a fantastic  
     week!  

Messages 
 

¶ Year 6 Graduation – Tickets 
are now on sale and can be 
purchased at the school office 
for $25.00. 

¶ Lake Keepit Excursion -
Parents/Carers are 
encouraged to make small 
payments for the Lake Keepit 
Excursion. 

¶ Website – Bourke Public 
School has an active website 
that provides up to date 
information.  

¶ Facebook - Bourke Public 
School has a very active 
facebook page. Like our page 
so you can follow all the 
exciting things that are 
happening at our school. 

¶ Any Parents/Carers or 
community members 
wanting the BPS newsletter 
emailed to them weekly please 
contact the school.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

GOVERNOR-GENERAL 

VISIT 

 

 Early Stage 1 AP- Miss Mowbray 
Welcome to Week 8! This week 
is SASS week so we would like 
to say a very big thank you to 
Lisa Rankmore, Trish Kavanagh 
and Monique Driscoll for being 
such wonderful additions to our 
stage this year! KM, KF and the 
EYTC wouldn’t be the same 
without you all. We hope you  
    have a wonderful week!   

 
    KF-  Miss Finch   

Week 8 is here already and 
Kindergarten have been dance, 
dance, dancing at every 
opportunity they have. Please 
remember to bring in your 
required costumes as soon as you 
can. This week in Mathematics 
we are looking at position and 
addition and subtraction. I hope  
   everyone has a great week. 

This week in English the students 
are continuing their study of 
octopi! We will be looking at where 
they live and any special features 
that they have! In Mathematics we 
will be looking at different 2D and 
3D shapes! We are also working 
hard on our Performance Night 
dances and getting ready for the  
    big night. 

     KM- Miss Mowbray 
KM were very lucky to have a visit 
from the Govenor General of 
Australia last week where we 
created some wonderful artworks to 
celebrate Wattle Day! This week 
KM and KF will be very busy 
finalising our amazing dances for 
Performance Night so save the date 
for September 19th. Don’t forget to 
send in your child’s costume items  
   to Miss Mowbray or Miss Finch.  

 

     1C- Miss Cook 

We are so excited to be writing and 

learning about the triceratops in 

English this week. We are beginning 

to plan and draft our ideas to create 

an information report. In maths, we 

are learning to describe 3D shapes 

using the terms faces, edges and 

vertices. We are perfecting our 

performance night dances. Keep  

   bringing in those costumes!  

National Tree Day 
 



     3H- Miss Heaney 
Week 8 already, this term is flying! Good 
luck to all students who are completing 
the NAPLAN Readiness Test this week. 
During class time 3H will be finalising 
their imaginative stories that we have 
been working on over th e past few 
weeks. We will also be perfecting our 
Performance Night dances. Well done to 
all students who competed at the 
Regional Athletics Carnival. 3H boys 

please remember to bring in your  
   costume elements.  

 

     2D- Miss Dorrington 
This week we were excited to have 
Ronny Gibbs and his helpers come to 
school and conduct Rugby League 
activities for all of stage 2 and 3.  The 
students were given some great skills to 
assist their overall sporting ability. In 
Maths we will review algebra and 
patterns to ensure we have a good 
understanding in this area. In English 
we have begun work on how to create 
compound sentences with varied use of  
    descriptive language. 

BLUEY STAR OF 

THE WEEK 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

      

  

 

  

  

  

  

 

       

 
 
  

Primary News 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning  
Communication  

Appreciation Bourke Public Schoolõs Motto for 2017 

  3W- Miss Wilson 

Week 8 already! 3W have been working 
hard to finalise our Travel Brochures and 
have learnt some great new skills in using 
Power Point to create a document. 
Remember to keep gathering elements 
of your performance night costumes and 
bring them into school in a named bag. 
Please also remember to return 
homework on a weekly basis. There are 
some great prizes to be won for  
   returning homework.  
  

    Stage 3 AP- Miss Wilson 
Welcome to Week 8! Stage 3 have been 
working hard during dance rehearsals and 
are looking forward to performing on 
Performance night. Remember to keep 
Tuesday 19th Septermber free and come 
along to the BPS Performance Night. Our 
attendance has been dropping a little over 
the past few weeks. You need to come to 
school, on time and have 93% attendance 
to be eligible to attend our Fishing 
Excursion in Week 10. Have a fantastic  
       week! 
 

   3B- Miss Buckley 
Welcome to Week 8! This week we will be 
publishing our Information Reports on our 
chosen Australian Animals. 3B Maths will 
be learning all about position and will be 
searching for treasure using our mapping 
skills. We have also been practising our 
amazing dance moves with 2- 6N ready for 
Performance Night. Remember that boys 
need to bring  jeans to school in a labelled 
bag. Donõt forget that year 5 are doing the  
     online NAPLAN tests next week. 

  Stage 2 AP- Miss Griffiths 
Stage 2 were thoroughly excited to be 
involved in the Rugby League clinic on 
Tuesday.  They all received a football and a 
free lunch on the day. The class 
performances are coming along well and we 
are creating a list of any costume 
requirements however most can be located 
in the school supplies.Stage two enjoyed the 
Parks and Wild Life visit and found the talk 
very interesting.We are very luckiy to have  

    these resources in the community. 

    2B- Mr Dewberry 
Welcome to week 8! Congratulations to 

all the sudenets who went and competed 

in Dubbo last week for Regional Athletics. 

This week in English 2B have been 

looking at Personification and using 

descriptive words in our writing. In 

Mathematics, 2B will be looking at 

óAddition and Subtractionô which the 

students will look at strategies to add and 

subtract during problems. Donôt forget to 

bring in your Performance Night costume  

    ready for our big night  

     2G- Miss Griffiths 
2G have been working very hard at 
creating their dance for performance 
ÎÉÇÈÔȢ  4ÈÅ ÂÏÙÓ ÁÒÅ ÄÏÉÎÇ Ȭ"ÏÙÓ ÆÒÏÍ 
the Bushȭ and the girls are doing 
ȬCherekee Boogieȭ.  Mr Dewberry is a 
very talented dancer and we are 
grateful for his assistance with the 
dance. 2G also enjoyed the Ronny 
Gibbs session and learnt some 
wonderful new skills. We aslo enjoyed   
   the National Parks visit. 

Merit System 

Awards  
 

BRONZE LEVEL: 
Jyelyn McKellar 
Kayden McMulkin-  
Potter 
Lamiah Mintern 

 

SILVER LEVEL: 
Hayden Reid 
Anastasia Cubby 
Alyarna Edwards 
Hallie Cummins 
 

GOLD LEVEL: 
Violet Dowling 
Mason Hardy 
Talarni Dixon 
Hayley Riley-Henderson 
Tyrah-Jaye Smith 
Katrina Gersbach 
Ella-Grace Hatch 
Charlii Willoughby 
Bruce Delany 
Beau Harrod 
Robbie Hull 

DIAMOND LEVEL: 
Jaszanna Smith 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

KM- Talarni Dixon 

KF- Kaitlyn Kelly 

1B- Danni-Lee Dennis 

1C- Kynat Waheed 

1D-  Edie Crain 

K-3W- Lateikah Orcher 
 

 



    President – Lisa Rankmore 
It is great seeing everyone wear our 
school uniform! I know our school 
photo’s are going to look super! 
Just a reminder that all orders for the 
canteen need to be in by 10am each 
day. 
The next P&C Meeting is on 
Tuesday 12

th
 September at BPS in 

the meeting room, starting at 6pm. 
We would love to see some more  
   faces. 
 

     
     

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Miss McKechnie 

Welcome to Week 8 in the EYTC. This 

week our students are learning to count 
forward from one to thirty and 

backwards from ten to one.  Students are 
also trying on parts of their costumes for 

Performance Night. If you have not done 
so already, please send your childõs 
costume to school in a clearly labelled  

     plastic bag. Have a great week. 

  
 
 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

     
         
 

 

 

 

  

  

 

     3-6L- Miss Wade 
Welcome to week 8! Last week 3-6L had a 
fanatastic time at the Football Clinic and 
enjoyed meeting NRL great Steve Menzies. 
This week in Maths we will be investigating 
a day at Lesisure Land using our skills in 
reading tables and calculating money. 
During our English lessons we will be 
writing an information report about the 
Gold Rush in Ballarat, students will be using 
the computers to research information. We 
are continuing to practice our Performance 
Night dances with 3H. Have a fantastic  
       week!  

  
  
 

 AEO Caught  
Being 

 Good Awards 

Nicholas Bates 
& 

Makye Knight 
 

 

Early Years Transition 

Centre News 

 

Instructional  

Leaders News 
 

 

Bourke Public School 

P&C News 
 

 

Support Classes News 

 

   Miss Bartley & Mrs Roe 
Children learn first to compare things 
by hand, and by using balances. Later 
they learn about kilograms, and 
grams. At home, you can: Talk to 
children about different ways of 
weighing things, Compare the size 
and weight of items in the 
supermarket, Weigh ingredients 
when you are cooking (learning to  
    cook is helpful in many ways). 

 

   Support Class AP- Miss Nixon 
Welcome to week 8! A big 

congratulations to all the students who 

competed in the Regional Athletics 

Carnival last week. Everyone displayed 

excellent sportsmanship and all tried 

your best. Thank you to Scott Parnaby 

who drove the bus. As it is SASS week 

this week, I would like to thank all the 

wonderful staff who work in our 

Support Classes. Without you, we  

  wouldnôt run as smoothly. Thanks!!  

   K-3W - Mrs Wood 
Welcome to Week 8! Last week K- 3W 
enjoyed reading Edwina the Emu ð the 
sequel to Edward the Emu. We loved 
listening to Edward and Edwinaõs 
adventures and were even treated to an 
Emu visiting us outside the school gate! 
We have been busy practicing our dance 
for performance night which is coming up 
in a few weeksé oh and we went for 
another horse riding session! Keep up the  
       top work team   
 

    2-6N- Miss Nixon 
As week 8 is SASS week, we will be 
doing lots of jobs for Thomasina to say 
thank you for all the help that she gives 
us each day. Last week a note went 
home to 2-6N outlining what clothing 
needs to be brought in for Performance 
Night (which is only 2 weeks away!). 
Please come and speak to me if you 
have any questions about clothing or the

  dance. Have a lovely week, everyone! 


